
 

 

 

CURSILLO SECRETARIAT MEETING 

May 1, 2018 

Sacred Heart of Jesus Parish 

Lewistown, PA 

 

• THOSE IN ATTENDANCE:  Terri DiBacco, Lay Director, Yolanda 
Bermundo, Lay Director Elect;.  Chairpersons in attendance:  Bill Benning, Joan 
Benning, Robbie Davis, Roseann Guerrini, Tina Stryker, Wendy Vogt.  Others 
in attendance:  Harris Kalemits, Robbie Kalemits, and Ann Marie Segilia. 

 

• Opening prayer. 
 

• Minutes for the April, 2018, meeting were discussed and agreed to as submitted. 
 

• LAY DIRECTOR REPORT 
o Terri DiBacco gave an over-view of the April Region 2 Meeting:  

Information regarding the $3 campaign; status of The Servant of God 
Eduardo Bonin Aquilo who is awaiting the next stage of Canonization, 
The Beatification; information on the new Manual coming out in the fall; 
National’s rules and guidelines; and information about the National 
Encounter in August. 

• TREASURER REPORT 
o Phil Talarico listed the beginning checkbook balance at $2,614.95.  Ending 

checkbook balance is $1,945.78.  Report was accepted as submitted 

o Financial report from Women’s 95th Weekend and Men’s 99th Weekend 

were reviewed  

o Richard Druffner, Men’s 98th, has been appointed by Terri DiBacco to be 

the fill the opening of Treasurer.  The Secretariat expressed their gratitude 

towards Phil Talarico, for continuing to serve as Acting Treasurer until a 

replacement was found. 

• PRE-CURSILLO REPORT 
o Nothing new to report. 

 

 

 



• CURSILLO COMMITTEE REPORT 
o A tour of the Maria Wald Center in Reading is arranged for May 12, 2018, 

1:00 pm. 

Still in need of a Spiritual Advisor for the Women’s 96th Weekend. 
 
POST-CURSILLO REPORT   

o Jackie DesMesme-Gray will be the Witness Speaker at the Grand Ultreya 
in October, 2018. 

▪ May, 2018 Ultreya will be held at Holy Name of Jesus Parish, 
Harrisburg, PA. 

• SCHOOL OF LEADERS 
o Robbie Davis advised that the next School of Leaders will be May 12, 

2018, at 10:00 am, at the Diocese Center.  Deacon Jerry Foerster will be 
offering the Doctrinal talk and Bill Benning the Method Rollo.   

• COMMUNICATIONS REPORT 

o Tina Stryker gave an update on the status of the New Day newsletter.  The 

New Day was ready to go and will be mailed at a cost of approximately 

$900. 

o Discussion was held on the database/email list by Roseann Guerrini.   

o Discussion on the Website and the new E-newsletter by Ann Marie 

Segilia. 

• OTHER BUSINESS 

o Discussion was held regarding the Position of the collection and 

distribution of Palanca for the Weekends. 

o Wendy Vogt was nominated by Terri DiBacco and 2nd by Roseann 

Guerrini for the position of Chair for the Pre-Cursillo Committee.  Ann 

Marie Segilia was nominated by Yolanda Bermundo and seconded by Tina 

Stryker for the position of Chair for the Communications/Secretary 

Position.  Election will be held at the June 5, 2018, Secretariat Meeting. 

o The next Secretariat meeting will be Tuesday, June 5, 2018 at the 

Harrisburg Diocese, Harrisburg, PA, beginning at 6:00 pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Ann Marie Segilia 


